
January and February Newsletter 

 “And that, knowing the time, that now it is high time to awake out of sleep: for now, is our salvation nearer than 

when we believed.” Romans 13:11 

It’s amazing that it is 2023 and February is already past. On the 28th I had my 65th birthday and am so thankful that 

God continues to bless me with good health.  

 We have already had 4 churches begin using the Bible Handout ministry this year. Also, we have had two churches 

take us on for support. Each of these continues to encourage us to stay faithful because of God’s good favor. 

 Please be praying about attending the Bible Handout Conference on July 13-15 at Amazing Grace Baptist Church, in 

St. Charles, MO. Pastor Brian Andrews will host the meeting with our Pastor Bro. Terry Anglea and Pastor Kevin Szwarga 

preaching. If you are interested in helping support the meeting financially or with printing Bibles, please contact us. 

In January we were in Texas with 4 different churches and preaching a revival along In February we helped a small 

church in Baytown, TX for 4 weeks. We were able to see new workers come help at the Bible 

Handouts and pray that they continue in growing as soul winners. 

Anchor Baptist Church   Bro. Eric Pittman  74 Bibles 2 

saved 

iblsssAutonomous Baptist Church  Bro. Gilbert Fernandez  25 Bibles 5 saved   4 Spanish J&R 

Autonomous Baptist Church  took us on for support      

Underwood Baptist Church  Bro. Danny Traxler  19 Bibles 1 saved 

Garth Road Baptist Church  Bro. Marc Shifflett  18 Bibles 1 saved    5 Spanish J&R 

Garth Road Baptist Church     23 Bibles 2 saved    2 Spanish J&R 

Garth Road Baptist Church       3 Bibles 1 Garth Road Baptist Church 

    12 Bibles 

Central Baptist Church  Bro. Danny Dodson  29 Bibles 2 

saved    5 Spanish J&R 

Glorious Day Baptist Church Bro. Fred Lancaster  took us on for support 

 Please continue to pray with us as God continues to bless the ministry.  We still need added support but, most of all 

pray for souls. 

rayer Request 

 

• Our Nation & Leaders 

• Revival 

• Souls 

 

 

• Trailer to sell 

• Support 

:32  

Bro. & Mrs. Rick Bevans 

Central Baptist Church 

Moline, IL 

 

Faith Bible Baptist Church 

Bourbonnais, IL 

July/August Newsletter 

  

 July and August were spent having our trailer parked in Bourbonnais at our 

home church. It was refreshing to be under the preaching of our pastor which served 

to recharge our spiritual batteries. We are very thankful God has placed us at Faith 

Baptist under Pastor Terry Anglea. Just as many of you, we love our church family, 

but it is rare that we get to spend time with them because of God’s call for us. 

During July we made a trip to Texas because of my mom’s health, which has 

been very poor for several years. One month later we returned to Texas to preach 

her homegoing service at which we had two young ladies profess Christ as Saviour. 

 While in Bourbonnais we got to participate in 10 Bible Handouts, see 161 

Bibles given out with 28 pray to receive Christ. Of these, we had 7 visitors and 1 

baptism. We are thankful for our church using the Bible Handouts faithfully every 

week along with door-to-door soul winning. 

August started with a Wednesday night service preaching at Northwest Bible 

Baptist in Elgin, IL, Pastor Phil Cavanaugh thus adding another church committing 

to participate regularly in Bible Handouts. Then we were at First Baptist in 

Versailles, IL, Pastor Jeremy Hinton. On Saturday we gave out 16 Bibles with 2 

saved. At Biblical Baptist, Pastor Brian Petrick we saw 14 saved while passing out 

New Testaments and John & Romans. We closed out the month in Springfield, IL 

with Pastor Marty Montgomery and Capital Baptist Church. During the Saturday 

Bible Handout 3 professed Christ while giving out 15 Bibles. 

We have seen a great summer, and we are looking to an even better Fall. We 

thank Cedar Grove Baptist, Newton, MS for adding us as one of their newest 

missionaries. Please be praying with us for the people of America and revival. Hope 

to see you in Fort Worth at our Regional Conference At Bible Baptist Church of 

Rendon, October 10 – 12, 2024. 

  

    Your Missionaries to the USA   

    Scott & Debbie Netterville 

     II Cor. 5:20 

       

 

Prayer Requests 

Revival & Souls 

Additional Support 

Bible Fund 

 Truck 

A Home 

 

 

 

Capital Baptist Church 

Springfield, IL 

 

Northwest Bible Baptist Church 


